STANDISH VOICE

MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
July 18, 2017
The meeting commenced at 7.45pm

Management Committee present: Janet Monks, Brian Jones, Gill Foster, Diane Gore, Paul Ogden, Allan Foster
1. Apologies: Sarah Djali, Karen Bliss, Andrew Holliday, Dave King, Ron Wade, Fran Aiken, Nic Macmillan, Nicky Ogden. Declarations of interest: Paul Ogden and Janet Monks declared an interest in the item relating to Bloor Homes’ Pepper Lane development as they live next to the site.
2. Minutes: The minutes of June’s Management Committee meeting were passed without alteration.
3. Update: 
i) Locality support. Gill said the final tranche of grant needed to prepare the Neighbourhood Plan, including consultancy fees and publicity costs for the consultation, was under discussion between Standish Voice and Locality.
ii) Meetings with Wigan Council. Gill said recent meetings with planning officers from Wigan Council regarded the Neighbourhood Plan and the need for the council to compile maps of the Neighbourhood Area in relation to the draft policies contained within it.
4. Planning applications: Allan said that Bloor Homes had publicised a consultation about its intention to put in a planning application to increase the number of homes on its housing development site by about 50. He said Bloor has said no new areas of land would be part of the application but that by reducing the agreed size of some properties and plots, more homes would fit on the original site. Allan said that Standish Voice has objected in the initial consultation as the proposal would increase traffic, congestion, noise and pollution in the area. It would also further breach the ‘about 1,000’ homes ruling in Wigan’s Local Plan Core Strategy and could have an impact on green space on the development site. He said Standish Voice would await the planning application. Allan also told the meeting that the former Standish Ambulance Station site has been given outline planning permission for nine homes. He said that a detailed application would need to be submitted for the site before work could start and Standish Voice would be aiming to have the proposed homes meet the housing needs of Standish people, and have regard to proper design and standards.
5. Beeches/Crown: Paul said that rumours were circulating about the Beeches being sold as a going concern as a hotel, restaurant and bar. He said that he had talked to the commercial estate agent marketing The Crown pub, and they have had some interest from operators keen on keeping it as a hospitality venue.
6. Christmas Market: Paul said the Market was proving popular with traders and a large number had requested stalls. Discussions were ongoing with Wigan Council about road closures and parking and a grant application had been submitted to Wigan and Leigh Homes’ Better Neighbourhood Fund.
7. The Rec: Paul said that discussions with the campaign group Don’t Wreck Our Rec were ongoing and a meeting was due to be set up with them in August. He said that discussions with Mr John Chadwick about an offer to use part of his land at his business were ongoing between Mr Chadwick, Standish Voice, Wigan Council and commercial car park operators. There was further discussion at the meeting about the consultation on a car park on The Rec. Gill said the decision on any policy regarding The Rec had not yet been made and it would not be announced ahead of the publication of the full draft Neighbourhood Plan, which was due out during the summer.
7.   Date of next meeting: Due to a number of committee members being away on holiday during August, the next meeting would be on September 19.

The meeting ended at 9.20pm


